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11 May 2022 
 

MS. LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
OIC, Regional Executive Director 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES MIMAROPA 
DENR by the Bay Bldg., 1515 Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph 
 

Dear Ms. Claudio: 
 
Greetings from the Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development 
(DHSUD) MIMAROPA!  
 
In line with the plan of the Department to form a National HOA confederation, all 
regional offices are hereby directed to initiate and assist Homeowners Associations 
to federate and confederate among themselves.   
 
Relative to this, our Regional Office will conduct the DHSUD MIMAROPA Regional 
Confederation Formation on 27 May 2022, 9:00AM to 4:00PM at DHSUD 
Auditorium, 7th Flr DHSUD Building, Kalayaan Avenue corner Mayaman Street, 
Diliman, Quezon City. 
 
In continuation of DHSUD MIMAROPA’S “HOAN United Community” program, we 
would like to take this opportunity to create partnerships with national government 
agencies, including the Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
MIMAROPA, to assist the HOA federations and confederations within their 
respective jurisdiction in developing their capacity to be government partners for 
homeownership and community development by strengthening them through 
available livelihood training and programs suitable for them.  
 
This partnership will help empower communities to be self-reliant and attain a better 
quality of life. Your contributions will significantly improve the quality of service that 
the public deserves. We are hoping that you could grace us with your presence 
during the event. 
 
Should you have any questions and/or clarifications, you may reach Ms. Sharifah 
Aine B. Narrazid of HOACD Division MIMAROPA at 0927-4376114/0961-4980236 or 
email us at 4bhoacdd@gmail.com.  
 
With assurance of our highest esteem and warmest regards, 

 
 
JULIUS ERVIN O. ENCISO 
Regional Director 
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